	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 17th March 2021
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr S Hartle
Cllr S Tomlin
Cllr C Tomlin
Cllr M Martinez
0 members of public
Clerk
Mrs S Lacey & Mr C Adnitt
21/01
The meeting using video conferencing was opened at 19:30 hours. The chair was taken by Cllr S Hartle.
21/02
Apologies for Absence
An apology was received from Cllr P Warters.
21/03
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 27th January 2021 were approved by all those who were present.

21/04
Matters Arising
(165-10) NYCC have confirmed that the loose manhole cover is owned by them. A temporary repair has been made with final repairs to be completed shortly.
(Grass Cutting) An unexpected invoice was received from W Scruton which the council knew nothing about. A discussion took place on suitable options.
It was also agreed that the grass cutting would be reviewed to determine which areas should be cut and when agreed competitive tenders were to be obtained from contractors. 

Ian Scruton was thanked for voluntary cutting the grass.

21/05
Parish Council Vacancies
The Chair Cllr P Bannister has resigned from the Parish Council. As a result there were now two vacancies to be filled. Cllr S Hartle was elected as Chair unanimously. Cllr S Tomlin was also elected as Vice Chair unanimously.
The Clerk S Lacey was leaving the council at the end of March and she was thanked by Councillors for her hard work. The New Clerk Mr C Adnitt was welcomed.

21/06

Planning Applications
No planning applications were received.
21/07

Accounts to Pay
The following accounts were presented for payment:- S Lacey Salary & Expenses £400.80, New Clerk Salary £62.80, RDC (Lease of land) £10, HM Customs & Revenue £13.30 and Autela payroll Services £45.10 which was approved by all.
No payments were received.
Following changes to Councillors and Clerk the authorised signatatories were to be changed.
21/08

Budget for 2021/22

The budget for the 2021/22 financial year was approved.
21/09
Correspondence
No correspondence was received.
21/10
Other Business
The white lines on Main Street, Foxholes were not visible and required repainting.
Numerous pot holes required repair on Sked Dale which were to be reported to NYCC for action.

The damaged door on the notice board in Butterwick has been repaired.
21/11
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on 19th May 2021.

21/12
The meeting was closed at 20.30 hours.




